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ADELAIDE UNIVERSITY SPORTS ASSOCIATION INC.

Minutes of Council Meeting held on Monday, 24 October, 2011 commencing at 5.30pm in the AUSA offices, George Murray building.

Present: J Dutschke (Deputy President and Chairperson), M Physick (University of Adelaide representative), M Daws (Executive Officer),  B Bennett (Gymnastics), E Cooter (Water Ski), D Penn (Cricket), J Carver (Rugby), E Brindal (Tae Kwon Do), F Williams (Fencing), and P Maddern (Boat). 

Apologies: T Collin (President and Hockey), S Harfield (Ultimate Frisbee) and D McCabe (Athletics).

Financial Clubs not represented or no apology received (22): Badminton, Baseball, Basketball, Football, Gliding, Golf, Judo, Karate, Kendo, Lacrosse, Mountain, Netball, Rifle, Scuba, Snow Ski, Soccer, Squash, Swimming, Table Tennis, Touch, Volleyball and Wing Chun Kung Fu. 

Please note: as a quorum of 12 had not been reached, all of the decisions taken at the meeting must be ratified at the next Council meeting in March 2012.

Minutes of the previous Council meeting held on 30/05/11 were approved.


GENERAL BUSINESS
	
1. Council ratifications (June to October 2011)
  
The list of items requiring Council ratification was received.

It was resolved that –

Council ratify the Board decisions for

· 2011-2012 Board appointments;
· Changes to signatories for Association accounts/investments;
· 2nd round of 2011 club grant applications;
· Approval of a Board policy for an “Interim President” appointment and
· Changes to the wording of criteria for elite athlete bursaries.


REPORTS 

1. Executive Officer’s report

The Executive Officer’s report for the October Council meeting was received.

The report covered such matters as the 2012 Budget and the effect of the Federal Government decision re implementing a Student Amenity Fee, a Blues update, Australian University Games results (noting an increase of medals from eight to 16) and recent facility developments.  

2. Financial report (to 30 September 2011)

The report (including a comparison of actual v budget to 30 September and to year end) was received.

The EO was hopeful that a small profit could be realised for the 2011 calendar year, despite the withdrawal of $63k of funding from the Australian Sports Commission via Australian University Sport.


The meeting closed at 5.55pm.

NEXT MEETING (to be confirmed): Council meeting on Monday, 26 March, 2012 at 5.30pm in the AUSA offices.    	
